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Regular meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the Plainview Water District was held in the District office on Tuesday, March 13, 2018.        




Present:
Marc B. Laykind, Chairman





Andrew Bader, Treasurer 





Amanda R. Field, Secretary

Stephen Moriarty, Superintendent

Dina M Scott, Business Manager
Michael Ingham, Attorney

James Neri, Engineer

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm.  
Commissioner Laykind opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Correspondence was reviewed in the Board update.

The Board approved and signed payroll checks.       
Minutes of previous meeting(s) were read and approved unanimously.
MICHAEL INGHAM’S REPORT – ATTORNEY:

Attorney Ingham will provide his report in Executive Session as it relates to personnel.
ENGINEER NERI’S REPORT – ENGINEER:

Engineer Neri provided the Board with a Project Status List which contains the status of all authorized projects to date and indicates a change in status of any ongoing projects.

Engineer Neri reported that the Environmental Facilities Corp (EFC) and the NYS Department of Health approved the District’s request for a change in the scope of treatment technology as it relates to the NYS Water Infrastructure Grant to include perchlorate removal.  H2M architects & engineers will prepare a proposal to pilot treatment and perform the respective engineering report modifications.  The Business Manager will begin to prepare the NYS EFC Revolving Funds Financing Application for the remaining finances related to the above mentioned project that are in excess of the grant award. 
Engineer Neri reported that H2M architects & engineers is preparing a proposal for the consideration of a meter replacement program upon the request of Supt. Moriarty.

STEPHEN MORIARTY’S REPORT – SUPERINTENDENT:
Supt. Moriarty provided the Board with an update on the pinhole program which includes surveys, inspection reports and continued analysis. 
Supt. Moriarty provided the Board with an update on alkalinity distribution test results noting that weekly testing results have remaining consistent District-wide. 
Supt. Moriarty reported that the District has granted a request for disconnection of service as well as water availability to 4 Crescent Drive, Old Bethpage, 10 Lincoln Road North and 5 Frankie Lane.
DINA M SCOTT’S REPORT – BUSINESS MANAGER:
Vendor check nos. 45504 through 45519 dated March 8, 2018 in the amount of $35,475.70 were reviewed, approved and signed by the Board.
Country Pointe vendor check no. 125 dated March 8, 2018 in the amount of $106,809.15 was reviewed, approved and signed by the Board.
Ms. Scott requested Board approval and authorization to transfer funds to cover the following dental claim costs:

· Dental claims dated March 6, 2018 in the amount of $370.87
Motion made by Commissioner Laykind, seconded by Commissioner Bader, the below stated resolution was adopted unanimously:

RESOLVED, that the Board of Commissioners approves the dental claims dated March 6, 2018 in the amount of $370.87 and the Board authorized funds be transferred into the District’s dental benefit account.
Ms. Scott reported that minutes of prior meetings are available for the Board’s review and approval.
Ms. Scott presented a report of customer billing adjustments that were made in accordance with District Policy. After discussion, the report was ordered filed.

Ms. Scott reported that the District received a check in the total of $746.00 from Salerno Brokerage Corp. as a result of the services performed by The Leahy Company, Inc. related to the adjustment made to the workers compensation experience modification factor for the 2016-2017 policy period.  Ms. Scott reported that the related fee to be charged by The Leahy Company, Inc. for the reduction in the District’s experience modification factor will be 50% of the premium adjustment received.  

Ms. Scott presented a letter and request for information form sent to all customers who the District did not have a name on the account in an effort to obtain the appropriate contact information.  Letters were sent to 198 District residents.

The LIWC Legislative Symposium was held on Friday, March 9, 2018 at the Heritage Club in Bethpage at 8:00 am.  The discussion detailed the most pressing challenges facing Long Island’s water suppliers. Commissioner Laykind, Commissioner Field, Commissioner Bader, Supt. Moriarty and Dina Scott, Business Manager were in attendance.

At 7:45 pm a motion was made to enter into Executive Session to discuss personnel.

 
At 8:05 pm Executive Session ended and the Board returned to Regular Session.


There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned with a call to the Chair at 8:10 pm.
